Bardsey Parish Council


To all residents of Bardsey

LOCALISM AND NEIGHBOURHOOD PLANNING

You may have heard of the Localism Bill which was endorsed by Parliament towards the end of 2011. There are many different views on the Bill, but one that is widely shared is that it provides a great opportunity for powers to be devolved to a grassroots level, including those relating to planning. 

At the same time the Localism Bill has been making its way through Parliament, the Government has produced its draft National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF). The NPPF has streamlined hundreds of pages of planning guidance into just 60-or-so with a ‘presumption in favour of sustainable development’ being the headline message.
Our key tool as a community to engage with prospective development is to construct a Neighbourhood Plan. A Neighbourhood Plan is somewhat more than a document to help control and influence housing development, for example, it enables communities to specify which areas and buildings need to be preserved, it covers issues such as highways and transport infrastructure, flooding, schools, village halls and churches. However, development is a major part of it and, as we will see later, as far as Bardsey is concerned it is likely to be our main focus.  

Bardsey needs to develop its own Neighbourhood Plan to ensure that local people have control of the future shape of the Village. In order to complete this important task the Parish Council is in the process of setting up a steering committee which will draw together the skills needed to cover the key issues and to deliver the Plan in a timely manner. We believe that many of these skills exist in our community and we will be looking for volunteers to give of their time to work on the Plan.

Whilst the Steering Group will lead on the production of the Plan, it is important that it reflects the needs and aspirations of the whole village. This means we need to involve community organisations, businesses and individuals such that their views can contribute to the final Plan.  Many of you will have been involved in the Parish Plan and Design Statement some 8 to 10 years ago which helped to guide many things within the Village, the Neighbourhood Plan is much more powerful than these as it will have legal standing.
We mentioned earlier that the first concern for Bardsey residents is related to housing development as Leeds have identified sites for around 1500 potential houses within the Village. We will need to address this issue when formulating what we as residents want for our village. We have attached a plan overleaf showing the potential housing sites identified by Leeds. 

If you want to know more about the process and perhaps are interested in getting involved in developing some aspect of the Neighbourhood Plan there will be an introductory meeting in the Village Hall on Thursday 15th March starting at 7.30 pm. All residents are welcome.

In the meantime if you require any further information please contact the Parish Council Chairman, Ed Stentiford, on 572652 or the Parish Clerk, June Gallant, on 573365  or any councillor.
